CDC Meeting Minutes
June 23, 2020
Via Skype

Present: Tom Teper, Peg Burnette, Tim Cole, Esra Coskun, Mike Dickinson, George Gottschalk, Sara Holder, Cindy Ingold, Jenny Johnson, Kit Condill, Matt Roberts, Wendy Shelburne, Jennifer Teper, Sarah Williams, 

Absent: Kyle Rimkus

Note Taker: Wendy Wolter

Agenda
Tom opened the meeting asking for additions or changes to the agenda.  Agenda approved.

FY21 Budget - Tom
· We still have not been told anything definitive from Campus.  We are still operating as if we will receive the committed funds, which will cover inflation increases.
· Esra has done a lot of work on a spreadsheet to show different scenarios based on budget cuts.  
· We are not hearing good news from other institutions regarding budget cuts.  We definitely need to be diligent and look at recurring expenses, even if we are OK for FY21. We will need to spend some serious time in FY21 preparing for FY22 – just in case.
· The BTAA recently began a discussion with Unpaywall.  This is site that helps institutions understand the availability of open access journal content.  I have just started working with Esra on this.  We should have access in the coming fiscal year.

ILS Information Update – George
· Tomorrow, Michael will be sending out an e-mail announcing our “go live”.  
· The back-end infrastructure still needs work which we cannot do until we are live. 
· Fund reports as you know them don’t exist anymore.  Stephanie and I will be working to get something in place once we are live.
· Sarah Williams and Cindy Ingold offered to give feedback regarding the new fund reports.  

Oxford UP – Tom
· The BTAA recently evaluated this project.  The consensus is that it has been valuable and should be expanded.  The pilot provided electronic access to OUP ebooks across six institutions and a single print copy deposited at Illinois. The cost for us last year was about 23K. Costs were about 30% higher before this program for less coverage and access to a smaller body of materials.
· The BTAA is having conversations with OUP about expansion into other subject areas. Top contenders among surveyed institutions include: Religion, Philosophy, Political Science, and Economics & Finance.  When we started th pilot, we said we would cover pilot costs, but we will have to figure out how to assess ongoing costs to subject funds. This has been as successful program and will likely continue in the coming years

· Illinois receives print copies as well as electronic access.  We loan print material out to other institutions when requested.

Streaming Media Options – Discussion
· Should we continue with Academic Video online?  This was purchased as a one-year subscription right before the shut-down.  
· Esra has been tracking usage.  The Avon subscription showed the highest increase of usage once remote learning began. An increase of approximately 32K.
· We need to think about how we are supporting faculty and remote learning.  Should we be thinking about digitizing content and placing it behind a wall for our Campus only?
· We could get content from Swank.  There is an offer from Carli for 100 slots for 15K, and 200 slots for 30K.  What direction should we go considering costs?
· Cindy – Is there a list of titles we can look at to assist with this decision?
· Tom – Yes, the list is online.  Kanopy offers more academic documentaries and such.  Swank provides licensing for feature films.
· Sarah – I feel this may be a better option than one-off purchases that we can handle centrally.
· Tom – Avon does not have to be renewed until spring.  If we choose to go with Swank, we will need to be ready to go by fall semester.  I don’t know where the budget will be, but I don’t think we can wait for the budget and have this in place by fall.
· Cindy – As someone who receives lots of requests, I would be willing to give some of my funds as support.  Maybe we should ask the divisions.
· Tom – Yes, asking the divisions is a good idea.
· Matt – I am not seeing a lot of what we may need in Swank.  Should we look at other options?
· George – We can look at the numbers that Ginger has with Swank.  A handful of feature films can be very expensive.
· Jennifer – A general cost for digitizing content is $100 to $200 each.
· Tom – Getting feedback from the divisions before the next meeting will be helpful in our decision making.
· Peg – If faculty wish to have a certain film for a class over several years or even semesters, it may be better to digitize.
· George – There are requests that come in every semester, but I don’t know how many.  I will check with Ginger for these numbers.
· Tom – Hopefully, by our next meeting, we will have confirmed budged information.

Updates
Acquisitions – Faraba Parish will be retiring the end of June.  MJ and I are working on a replacement for Faraba.
E-Resources – No updates.
Preservation Services – No updates.


